Marty V. Donini, Sheriff
Scioto County Sheriff’s Office

1025 Sixteenth Street
Portsmouth, Ohio 45662
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To: Notice to General Public

From: | Sheriff Marty V. Donini

Date: April 7, 2020

SUBJECT: CONCEALED CARRY LICENSE EXPIRATION
EXTENSION NOTICE

Based upon the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, the legal recommendation of the Scioto
County Prosecutors Office and the recommendation of the Scioto County Health
Commissioner all routine non-essential services provided by the Scioto County
Sheriff's Office Administrative Office continues to be suspended until further notice.
This includes the processing of both new and renewed concealed carry licenses

House Bill No.197 signed by Governor DeWine on March 30, 2020 in part addresses
the Ohio concealed carry licenses that expire on or after March 9. 2020.

Based on Ohio’s previous concealed carry law there is a 30-day grace period where
you may continue to carry a firearm after the expiration date on your license, and this
still applies to licenses that expired prior to March 9. 2020.

House Bill No. 197 changes the following, in the event that your license expired or will
expire on or after March 9, 2020, your license will remain active for 90 days past the
expiration date or December 1, 2020 whichever comes first.

Sheriff Donini apologizes for any inconveniences this may cause the residents within

Scioto County but states his main concern is for the safety of employees, inmates and
you the residents of Scioto County.

Respectfully,

Marty V. Donini, Sheriff



